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LOCAL EVENTS DIARY 

 

JULY 

Sat 29th 9.30am Skeals coffee morning and book 

launch in the Community Hall 

 

 

AUGUST 

Sat 5th 9.30am  Easington Sports Association coffee 

morning in the Community Hall 

Sat 12th 9.30am Easington Events Committee coffee 

morning in the Community Hall 

Wed 16th 10am—4pm  Hedon Museum Exhibition by 

Mike Welton: Strange collections 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Wed 13th Evergreens bus trip to Whitby 

Sat 16th 9.30am Harvest Festival coffee morning in 

the Community Hall 

Sat 16th 10am—3pm Local History Book Fair at Hull 

Minster, SKEALS have a stall 

Tue 19th 7pm SKEALS Group meeting in the Communi-

ty hall  

Sat 23rd 9.30am Easington Events Committee coffee 

morning in the Community Hall 

Sat 30th 9.30am Easington In Bloom coffee morning in 

the Community Hall 

 

 

CHURCH NEWS 

A few Saturdays ago we had an amazing trip to York 

Minster for the ordination of Simon Clark as a deacon. 

Next year he will become a priest and be able to do 

even more in the churches. Simon comes from Ottring-

ham and works for the local authority, so is not a paid 

member of the clergy. 

The churches of Easington, Hollym and Holmpton have 

started a small charity shop in Crossroads Nursery at 

Hollym. We found we were being offered second hand 

goods regularly and needed an outlet for these in a 

more public location. The money raised will go towards 

addressing the current shortfall in ministry costs. 

Please continue to offer your second hand goods for 

sale and do support the nursery if you are able. It has 

coffee shop facilities and serves food. We are really 

grateful for the offer of this public space. 

During the school holidays we may be able to offer 

some confirmation sessions/ activities ( for year 6 up-

wards) so let us know if you have youngsters who are 

interested. 

Lois Rutter 650535  

 

EASINGTON EVERGREENS 

The Evergreens' next trip is to Whitby on Wednesday 

September 13th but the bus only has one seat remain-

ing.  If anyone is interested contact Pam Exley: 

07887788789 

Enjoy the Summer. 

Pat Swales 

 

EASINGTON CARPET BOWLS 

Tuesday’s in Easington Community Hall 10am—12 noon. 

Cost £2.50 and includes refreshments. 

Come along, enjoy a chat with friends and fun and 

laughs, learning or improving your skills.  Bowling equip-

ment is available for use. 

For more information please contact Christina Keyworth 

650651 

 

EASINGTON COMMUNITY HALL 

The hire of tables/chairs/cutlery/table clothes can be 

hired for private functions -please contact a member of 

the Hall Committee for prices if this is something you 

are looking for.   

Saturday coffee mornings in the Community Hall 

5th August. …  Easington Sports Association 

12th August. …  Easington Events Community 

16th September. …  Harvest Festival 

23rd September. …  Easington Events Committee 

30th September. …  Easington In Bloom 

19th and 26th August, 2nd and 9th September free so 

if you would like to book a coffee morning please ring 

650450 

Janet Ketley 

 

SKEALS 

Spurn, Kilnsea and Easington Area Local Studies group. 

A group for anyone interested in our local history. 

New members always very welcome. See more 

on www.skeals.co.uk.  Contact Nick Jackson, phone 

650201 or email skeals22@outlook.com. 

Dates for your diary. 

All the following events are open to members and their 

friends and family. 

Wed 16th Aug – Hedon Museum Exhibition by Mike Wel-

ton; Strange collections, Funeral objects, starts at 

10am until 4pm. 

Sat 16th Sep – Local History Book Fair at Hull Minster. 

SKEALS have a stall. Starts at 10am until 3pm. 

Tue 19th Sep – Group meeting in the Community hall at 

7pm. 

The villages trail posts are being renovated. Trail leaf-

lets are available in the telephone box by the church, 

from Sun House, opposite, and the YWT Discovery Cen-

tre. 



 

 

FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY 

We have now reached the end of our academic and 

charity year so will be closing off our accounts and 

submitting them to the Charity Commission. 

Huge thanks go to Perenco for their recent donation 

to the charity. Hopefully monies will be spent during 

the summer holidays in readiness to report to you all 

next academic year. 

Finally, I wish to thank the FOS Team for their work 

and we look forward to supporting the school again 

next year. 

Kathryn, Claire, Kerry and Andy 

 

EASINGTON EVENTS COMMITTEE 

Thank you to everyone who attended the ‘Party in the 

Park’ and made it a great evening. A big thank you also 

goes to The Pub Lads who entertained us and raised 

money for charity. 

Dates for your diary. 

Sat 12th Aug – Coffee morning, 9.30 till 11am in the 

Easington Community Hall. 

Sat 23rd Sep – Coffee morning, 9.30 till 11am in the 

Easington Community Hall. 

See village noticeboards and social media for details. 

Prizes for Coffee morning Tombolas and Raffles very 

gratefully accepted, and we are still asking for plastic 

bottles to make Poppies for Remembrance time. 

Thank you for all your support! 

 

EAST END CANCER RELIEF FUND 

East End Cancer Relief Charity No:1203049 

Thanks to everyone who supported Welwick bike ride 

7th April, a total of £4300 was raised, split between 

Castle Hill Heart Unit, Multiple Sclerosis & East End 

Cancer Relief. 

Also thank you to all who supported the quiz at White 

Horse 17th June, £270 was raised and thanks to the 

dominoes team for donating £87. 

Further thanks go to all who attended the private par-

ty 1st July especially the Pub Lads who donated their 

£250 fee, a total of £710 was raised. 

Forthcoming events: 

21st October (time TBC) - Auction evening at Coach & 

Horses Pub, Welwick 

18th November (11am-3pm) - Christmas Craft Fair, 

Skeffling Village Hall 

2nd December (time TBC) - Christmas Party, with 

Track Back disco 

For further information contact: 

Maggie Biglin, Lisa Pryor or Andrea Robinson 

 

 

SPURN BIRD OBSERVATORY  

Beacon Lagoons Little Tern Colony update. 

This season, we have had a minimum of 58 Little Terns 

sitting on nests making it one of the best years since 

the turn of the century. In turn, we have been seeing 

incredible numbers of youngsters since the later part 

of June with a minimum of 80 being seen in single 

scans of the colony. At least 25 have fledged so far 

too, with many more almost ready to do so this 

week. There are however just a couple of nests with 

small young so the season is far from over yet. We 

have also got six pairs of Avocet, seven pairs of Oys-

tercatcher and twelve pairs of Ringed Plover. 

We have also been completing some colony walk 

throughs to ring some of the chicks, we have ringed 

over 50 this season and put Darvic colour rings on sev-

en making them easier to identify in the field. There 

have been some interesting adult Little Terns at the 

colony with Darvic rings from elsewhere, with one 

from Ireland in 2019 and another that was metal 

ringed at the Beacon Ponds colony in 2015 but had its 

Darvic added at Foulney Island in Cumbria in 2018. 

All in all, we hope to continue having a very successful 

season - maybe even have somewhere near 100 chicks 

fledge! 

We would like to thank the local community for your 

cooperation on the beach during the breeding season 

again, without this, the colony would not be anywhere 

near as successful. 

Rob Hunton 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH EASINGTON 

Easington Neighbourhood Watch 

Contact  Jacquie & Glenn Lane 

650897 /  07869780411 

E Mail  19jacquie68@gmail.com  

Jacquie Lane  

 

 

 

 

Our thanks go to Centrica for printing the newslet-

ter 

The information in this newsletter is intended for gen-

eral information purposes only.  Whilst the editor tries 

to ensure that the information is accurate and com-

plete, some of the information is supplied by third par-

ties.  We can make no warranties about the accuracy, 

reliability, completeness or timeliness of the infor-

mation or links. 


